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Question No: 79
Australia Post
Hansard Ref: Written, 14/03/2017

Topic: EBA
Senator Urquhart, Anne asked:
1. Please confirm whether Australia Post have been informed that the EBA currently under 

negotiation between senior management and  employee representatives is subject to the 
Federal Governments low wage rise policy that caps wage claims at 2% per annum?

2. Was this direction issued in writing? If yes, by whom? On what date? Can a copy of the letter 
be tabled.

3. Is it Australia Post’s understanding that this requirement is legally binding or rather an 
expectation of Government?

4. Does the Australia Post board consider management has the discretion to vary outside of 
these parameters in its negotiations?

Answer: 
1 and 2.  Australia Post is aware that Government Business Enterprises (GBEs) are covered by the 

Government’s bargaining policy, confirmed when the November 2015 policy Workplace 
Bargaining Policy 2015 (Policy) continued its coverage of GBEs. That Policy includes a 
provision that remuneration increases may be negotiated up to an average of two per cent per 
annum.

3. Australia Post accepts that the Government requires Australia Post to comply with the Policy. 
It is open to the Government to impose this as a binding legal requirement. 

4. Australia Post has been discussing with the Australian Public Service Commission the 
application of the Policy to Australia Post.
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